(a)The recommended process for moving towards the establishment of an Australian republic with an Australian Head of State.
The Process
1. Conduct a plebiscite on the question - "Should we become a republic with an Australian Head of State?"
2. A waiting period to be used for informing and educating the people on the benefits and attractiveness of the new Australian Constitution, suitable for Australia in the 21st century.
3. A second plebiscite on one question - "Australia will proceed to adopt the new republican constitution as proposed by letter to every household".
4. A referendum to authorise the new constitution.
5. The Constitutional Change Bill.
 

The Head of State
John Howard was correct when he said that having a President and a Prime Minister would create two competing centres of political power.
The answer is for the Head of Government to become the Head of State, with the Head of Government to be separated from the Legislature and the powers and responsibilities to be fully codified.
The Changes
(a) Abolish the positions of Governor General and Prime Minister.
(b) Create a new position to be called The President of the Republic of Australia.
(c)The President to be freely elected in a general election by the Australian people, for a fixed term of five years. Nominations to be screened by a Committee which will select three canidates.
(d) The President will be the chief executive and will be quite separate from the Parliament.
The Executive
The executive arm of the government will consist of the President and a Cabinet of Ministers. The Ministers will be selected by the President from within or without the Parliament. The tenure of the Cabinet will be tied to the term of the office of the President.
The Legislature
The Legislature will be quite separate from the Executive. It will consist of a single House of Parliament, to be called the Australian Parliament. 
The function of the Parliament will be to enact legislation. The electoral system of the Parliament will be that used for the existing Senate, so as to avoid a two party monopoly.
Members of the Parliament will be freely elected in a General Election. Members will serve for a term of four years, with half of the Parliament elected every two years, to provide continuity. The powers and responsibilities of the Parliament will be fully codified.
The Judiciary
In addition to its existing duties, the High Court of Australia will have the responsibility for calling fresh elections if either the Executive or the Parliament act in contravention of its duties under the Constitution.
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